SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Monday 15th January 2014.

Present:  
   M Alen; Mrs L Coles; A Downing; A Harker; J Nicholas; Mrs F Norman; M Taylor; Ms E    
                J Waller; P Whitaker (Chairman)
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Chief Officer).
1.   Apologies for Absence – G Winter.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Item 11 should read “minor” not “minot”.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
Item 7c – The Axbridge Pharmacy IT problem had now been resolved.
5. Minutes of the LPC Executive Committee held on 18th December 2013 – 

These were agreed as a correct record, and NWA was asked to email details of the Bristol Emergency Supply Contract to all committee members.

6. Roles of LPC Officers – 

a) A discussion took place as to whether or not the Committee should revert to having 13 members.  NWA explained the procedure required to instigate this change.  It was agreed that the relevant EGM should take place at the same time as the LPC AGM in May.

b) Development Officer – noted that MT wished to stand down from this post at the end of his current contract in March. Agreed that NWA should put a small piece in the Newsletter requesting expressions of interest for the role.

c) Agreed that LC would attend PAMM meetings together with the Somerset Prescribing Forum, as well as continuing with her work on Dementia.  Agreed that EW would attend the Drugs Service meetings as and when required.
7. LPC Elections – 

NWA outlined the numbers, procedures and time scales for the elections.

8. Correspondence – 

a) PW to advise NWA of dates when he might be available to meet with Jonathan Campbell and Avon LPC.

b) In2Health – agreed not follow this up at present.

9. Budget/Cash Flow – 

NWA reported that the bank balance continued to be healthy, notwithstanding the payment due to PSNC, and the fact that an invoice from the Development Pharmacist continued to be outstanding.

10. Call to Action – 

It was agreed to have a special meeting on the evening of 22nd January, specifically to progress this.  In the meantime NWA would arrange for an article to be in the Newsletter, plagiarise the PSNC briefing for our website, and draft an email to be discussed and then forwarded to all Contractors.

11. Development Officer’s Report – 

Whilst the figures for the flu vaccination pilot were possibly disappointing, it should be remembered we started late and in this context they should be seen as satisfactory, bearing in mind that people were caught who would otherwise have missed out.  A PGD now exists for next year, and data has been collected.  It was felt that good will was now established for a 2014 role out.  EW agreed to submit the valuable statistics she had collected independently of the pilot.
MT agreed to speak to Matthew Hibberd about progressing PharmaOutcomes.  MT would also obtain clarity on how to progress EHC Child Protection Training and to get things moving for three potential locations.

12. Monitoring Visits – 

The problems with waste were noted and NWA agreed to check the validity of the LAT instructions with PSNC.  In particular the Committee were interested to know how these fitted in with the Community Pharmacy Contractual Obligations.

13. CCG and HWB – 

Noted that the CCG had put the QOF obligations on hold for three months, in return for an agreement on the part of GPs to organise their own schedules/programmes.

It was noted that the HWB was due to meet on 23rd January.

14. Healthy Living Pharmacies – 

The Committee received an informative and helpful presentation from Mark Stone of Devon LPC.

15. Report of Applications Sub Committee – 

It was noted that Sainsburys were taking over the Community Pharmacy contract at their own store in Frome from Boots.

16. PLDP and PSG – 

NWA to enquire of Richard Brown (Avon LPC) if Avon LPC could when necessary represent Somerset LPC when pharmaceutical contractors were involved in proceedings, and Somerset LPC would reimburse them for their expenses. 
17. CCA Report – AD agreed to do this.
18. Dates and Places of next meetings – 

The main Committee would meet at Ash House Hotel on 13th March at 9.30am, and the Executive would meet at Huntswell House, West Lydford on 17th February at 7.15pm.

19. Any Other Business – 

Dementia – LC outlined the pharmacy related points, and agreed to email an article for the Newsletter, together with a copy of the intervention form to be distributed to Contractors at the same time.
